MnSCU/MSUAASF Meet and Confer

                                                     Minutes April 23, 2009 Meeting

Attending:  Mary Rothchild, Mary Leary Judy Borgen, Kari Seime, Mary Davenport, Shahzad Ahmad, Chris Dale, James McCormick, Bill Brady, Mary Muenchow, Rich Wheeler, Jim Anderson, Bruce Holzschuh, Mike Hodapp, Barbara Oertel, Mike Sharp, Alicia Reed

Vision 2020 A general discussion was held about the planning initiative for the vision of the system in the year 2020.    ASF President Ahmad handed the Chancellor the ASF Board’s points of note regarding Vision 2020.   The Chancellor is very interested in MSUAASF members’ perspectives and ideas in this visioning process.  He is looking at initiatives to enable MnSCU campuses having a more global emphasis in the future.
2009-2011 New Contract Training- There will NOT be a joint contract training session this time but we will have members in attendance when management conducts the training for supervisors. We will also be doing our own contract training as well for our new officers and grievance officers. The ratification process timeline was reviewed:  the contract ballot count will be Thursday, May 14th,  and the MnSCU Board meeting will be on May 20th.  There may be an opportunity to have the contract signed on May 20th after the Board of Trustees meeting?  The submission of the contract to JCER depends on whether the legislature is still in the session?
Budget Update- There is three different budget proposals.  The House is going along with the Governor’s budget all the way with 682 million proposed for FY 2010, which was reduced by the Governor’s unallotment in December to a proposed 665 million allotment for both 2010 and 2011. The Senate’s recommendation is 675 million in 2010 and 644 million in 2011. The Chancellor emphasized that the stimulus money is one time spending and that we will have budget shortfall issues through 2013, most likely.  We will use the allocation framework to distribute this money to the campuses and to plan for a 5 and 5 percent increase in tuition for budget planning purposes.  The Board of Trustees will approve the system budget in July.  The OOC wants to use the stimulus funding partially as a tuition mitigation grant given to students to buy down the tuition increases and to give to the colleges to use so that it can be used according to the federal stimulus guidelines.
Legislative Update- Mary Davenport mentioned that the House and Senate passed their higher education bills and conference committees should meet next week.  How quickly this process goes depends on whether or not they look at the funding for two years or four years.  The Governor has threatened to veto the Senate version with new taxes and so this conference process may take awhile.  The student associations want to see increases in grant and work funds to assist students with any tuition increases that they may see.  The conference committee has not been determined but when those members are identified it can be an opportunity to contact them for greater system support funding.  The Governor wants us to keep the Board members being selected to an appointment process and not being elected as there is a House bill proposing that right now.
Stimulus Funding- The House and Governor are allocating a proposed 133 million in stimulus funding and the Senate proposal is 75 million.  There is a federal formula to how the money is to be distributed.  We will not know how this will be divided up by the conference committee and we will have to see what occurs in conference for the final number.  The stimulus funding formula has been distributed to campus financial officers and these officers are waiting for the final stimulus funding dollars to be distributed to their campus in July.  ASF President Ahmad asked that ASF leaders be kept informed to when the stimulus dollars are being allocated and the process that financial officers will use to receive and use these dollars on our campuses.  Mary Dale from MnSCU mentioned that job training and education grants will be provided to dislocated workers and that these individuals will begin to use these grant dollars for their education retraining.  Every university has a primary contact for stimulus funding dollars and President Ahmad asked to be included on the list serve for documents being sent to these campus contacts about using the stimulus funds.
Personnel Health Records-This was enacted as a State employee’s electronic health records pilot project in H.F. 548 Senate Finance Bill from 2007 that is now resurfacing again in this legislative session.  This proposed bill allows the MnSCU Board of Trustees in collaboration with the Department of Employee Relations to provide consumer-owned electronic personal health records to MnSCU employees and all participants in the state employee group insurance program (voluntary).  The goal is to provide consumer-owned electronic personal health records that are portable among health care providers in order to better control costs.  MnSCU staff noted that this was not a partnership arrangement but something that was pushed on MnSCU to have us be a pilot project entity for this electronic records project.
Layoff and Personnel Reduction Information- MnSCU HR staff has distributed the layoff and personnel reduction documents in the contract to local HR office staff and that we should be on the same page regarding this information which was distributed on March 23rd.
Procedure 3.3.1 Assessment for Course Placement: corresponding to the new platform of Accuplacer, change expression of course placement stores from hundredths to whole numbers.  Linda Lade brought forward to a technical change to this policy as Accuplacer has brought forward a new platform in that they are reporting whole numbers with their test scores versus using a decimal system so we need to change our policy to indicate our scores in whole numbers in part 6 subpart B.  Linda was seeking our approval of this change and we agreed with that change.
Meet and confer for next year.  President Ahmad will consult with the Chancellor’s staff regarding setting our future M&C dates for next year.  The Chancellor wanted to us to know that he is willing to meet us in other locations around the state.
Other

MSUAASF State Secretary Anderson thanked Chancellor McCormick for his leadership and support during the recent flooding in the Red River Valley which greatly affected two MnSCU campuses.  The Chancellor noted that the faculty, staff, and students at MSU Moorhead and MSCTC were instrumental in saving Fargo-Moorhead from a devastating flood.
Meeting adjourned:  11:28 a.m.
